SENATE BILL REPORT
HB 2389
AS REPORTED BY COMMITTEE ON LABOR & COMMERCE, FEBRUARY 23, 1994
Brief Description: Clarifying deadlines for certificates of
competency for electricians.

SPONSORS:Representatives Springer, Chandler, Finkbeiner and Eide;
by request of Department of Labor & Industries

HOUSE COMMITTEE ON COMMERCE & LABOR
SENATE COMMITTEE ON LABOR & COMMERCE

Majority Report: Do pass.

Signed by Senators Moore, Chairman; Prentice, Vice
Chairman; Amondson, Deccio, Fraser, McAuliffe, Newhouse, Pelz,
Prince, Sellar, Sutherland, Vognild and Wojahn.

Staff: Traci Ratzliff (786-7452)
Hearing Dates: February 23, 1994

BACKGROUND:

A person working as an electrician must have a certificate
issued by the Department of Labor and Industries, unless the
specific work is exempt from the certification requirement.

The department issues a certificate of competency to a
qualified applicant who passes an examination administered by
the department. The electrician certification statute was
amended in 1993 to require continuing education for the
renewal of a certificate. The 1993 change also extended the
license expiration date from two years to three years and
retained language stating that the certificate shall be
renewed on or before the holder’'s birth date.

SUMMARY:

A journeyman or specialty electrician certificate of
competency must be renewed every three years. However, the
language requiring that the certificate be renewed on or
before the holder’s birth date is stricken.
Appropriation: none
Revenue: none
Fiscal Note: available

TESTIMONY FOR: None

TESTIMONY AGAINST: None
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TESTIFIED: No one
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